Approved
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
November 28, 2022



7:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectman Jack Esposito. Also present was Selectman Howard Brown.
Dave Brooks came before the Board to discuss the Mont Vernon Flyer. He’s in the process of putting it on to the website and wants a town email address assigned to it. Joan will have Becci get a montvernonnh.us address for him.
Joan distributed the most recent proposed 2023 budget numbers which were also emailed to John Arico for the Budget Committee meeting tomorrow night. Joan noted that Laurie always attended the meetings; Brown stated that if there are questions about our budget, he will take notes and come to Joan for answers. He feels it is redundant for both of us to be there.
The Board discussed closing the Transfer Station early on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve.
The Board discussed the diesel tank project at the Highway Garage. Quinlan met with Crosby a week ago to see what it will involve. The Board will have to wait for Quinlan to fill them in.
The Board discussed the elderly exemption limits and what the surrounding towns have for limits. Brown wants to see what Dunbarton has for their limits as they are close to Mont Vernon in population numbers. Esposito will research for next week. 
The Board discussed the Police Dept. holiday pay which was set up when they were short of personnel. The staff was having to work holidays so they got holiday pay. Now they are fully staffed and a lot of the full timers are not working holidays. He feels they should not be getting a holiday pay check if they are not working holidays. They will have to discuss with the Chief.
The Board will look over the numbers given from CNP for our assessing; we need to decide whether to do a cyclical revaluation or a statistical revaluation.
The Board reviewed the minutes of 11/21/22. Brown motioned to accept the minutes of 11/21/22 as written seconded by Esposito. All in favor.
As there was no further business before the Board, Brown motioned to adjourn seconded by Esposito. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary


